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Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, November 22, 2023 

Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson 
 

The Public Safety Committee met on November 22, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video Conference 
and in-person at the district office. The following Board Members were present at the meeting: Nicole 
Carter, Frank Franz, Jessii Parham, Carmen Rivera, Kristine Rivera.   

 
The Public Safety Committee discussed the following information:  
 

• Discussion on the Adult-Use Retail Dispensary License Application for 2375 Arthur 
Avenue 

 
The Public Safety Committee reviewed and discussed the Adult-Use Retail Dispensary License 
Application for 2375 Arthur Avenue. The Public Safety Committee advised the applicant to ensure 
that smoking outside of the business is prohibited and that under age customers are not allowed 
inside the establishment. After reviewing and discussing the application, the Public Safety 
Committee will not issue a recommendation and will instead explain the proximity concerns with the 
other applicants to the New York Office of Cannabis Management.  
 

• Discussion on the All Night Permit Notice for Roy’s Restaurant located at 880 East 
Tremont Avenue 

 
The Public Safety Committee discussed the All Night Permit Notice for Roy’s Restaurant located at 
880 East Tremont Avenue. The Public Safety Committee was informed by the business owner that 
they will doubling their security personnel on that evening. After reviewing and discussing this notice, 
the Public Safety Committee will issue a favorable recommendation to the New York City Police 
Department and New York State Liquor Authority.  
 

• Discussion on the FOIL Request for the New York City Department of Youth and 
Community Development 

 
The Public Safety Committee was informed by District Manager Rafael Moure-Punnett that a FOIL 
request was submitted to the New York City Department of Youth and Community Development on 
behalf of the Community Board. The FOIL request requested the New York City’s contract held by 
Release the Grip, through the conduit of Bronx Connect, for Cure Violence programming in the 48th 
Police Precinct. The Community Board also requested the New York City Department of Youth and 
Community Development and/or Mayor's Office Release the Grip's contract performance, including 
deliverables and percentage of deliverables accomplished for each review period. This request was 
submitted to ensure that the program is delivering satisfactory services in our district.  
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